Treasurer’s Report for September 22, 2013
There was no Financial Committee meeting for the month of September due to re-organization.
· All electronic files and QuickBooks was transferred to Kevin Wagner on Wednesday, September 4, 2013 thanks to Steve Creps.
· All reports and documentation changed hands on Thursday, September 5, 2013 between Robb P. and Kevin Wagner.

· W-9 form was updated to reflect new treasurer and replaced on Musetta as of September 4, 2013.
· Bank account signatories were changed as of Friday, September 6, 2013 with Sovereign Bank.  Names on account are now set to Jeffrey Mitchell, president, and Kevin Wagner, treasurer.  The address on file for mailing all statements and correspondence was also change to send directly to Kevin Wagner.  The account however does still show our main business address as the post office box.
· A change in account type with Sovereign (Santander) Bank was also made on Friday, September 6, 2013.  Account was changed to “Classic Checking.”  If we maintain a minimum deposit of $750 (average daily balance), we can avoid the monthly fee of $12.  We currently had a $12 monthly charge on the account no matter what balance we carried.
· There are two outstanding invoices for GALA 2012 totaling $805.84 – one for $379.99 & one for $425.85. Letters were mailed to both individuals on September 9, 2013.
· Three additional letters were mailed on September 9, 2013 to individuals who have yet to reconcile dues from 2012-13.  One individual has already paid in full, one will be paying in the coming month when funds are available, and the third individual has not made contact as of the writing of this report.

· BOARD ACTION – It is highly recommended that we look into moving the two accounts out of Sovereign Bank (Santander) to avoid any fees.  Please see the attached comparison chart between Sovereign, Members 1st and Metro Bank.  Members 1st actually offers a non-profit checking account that carries no fees.
Respectfully submitted to the board by Kevin Wagner, HGMC Treasurer, on July 13, 2013.
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